BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING
Tuesday, June 12, 2018 7:00 pm

Board members present: Matthew Puntin, James Consolati, Michael Curtin &
Molly Curtin-Schacfer.

See attached sheet for other present.

Mail was read and previous minutes were approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Water tests were received from the Union Church and the Tyringham Fire Company.

A letter of agreement between CET and the Town for the Collection of Hazardous Waste was signed.
Michael Curtin and James Consolati signed up for the BOH Orientation Ciass, August 20, 2018.

Matthew Puntin stated lot 44 on Monterey Road is having a Title-3, and lot 43 has been sold and a new
house is going to be buill.

SYLIVA PROPERTY, 51 COOPER CREEK ROAD. Brittany Bentley and Josh Capelle stated the
water has excessive ‘copper” in it. No test results were submitted for Copper. The Board discussed this
water issue. Ms. Bentley contacted the State Health Dept., Michael Celona whom contacted Matthew
Puntin. The tenants are re-testing the water. They requested the Board of Health come inspect the house.
James Consolati to meet Brittany Bentley on Wednesday, June 13, 2018.

BEACH TESTING:

Lakeside Drive and Cooper Creek beaches have no permit to operate and have not tested the beach water
for this season. Dept. of Public Health sent the Town new forms which were forwarded to both. Joe
Janis stated the Association does not own the beach on Lakeside Drive. The Board will send the
information to whomever is listed on the property deed. The same will be done for Cooper Creek Road
beach. The Board will consult Dept. of Public Health as to the Town’s liability after they were notified
and the Town had no response.

TRANSFER STATION: — This item will be discussed at the next meeting.

Meeting closed at 7:40p.m.
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